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MEMORANDUM 

 

 
On June 29, 2019, Idaho Power Company (Idaho Power) submitted a filing seeking 
acknowledgment of its 2019 Integrated Resource Plan (IRP).  On July 1, 2019, the Oregon 
Citizens’ Utility Board submitted its Notice of Intervention.  On July 18, 2019, Gail 
Garbiener filed a petition to intervene.  Idaho Power filed a letter on July 19, 2019, stating 
the company had identified the need to perform supplemental analysis to confirm the 
accuracy of the IRP’s conclusions and indicating that the company anticipated submitting a 
supplemental filing by October 31, 2019.  On October 28, 2019, Idaho Power filed an update, 
stating that the company would need additional time to complete its analysis and anticipates 
submitting the supplemental filing by November 8, 2019.   
 
The Commission will schedule a prehearing conference in this proceeding after Idaho Power 
submits its supplemental filing.  In the event that the company is unable to submit a 
supplemental filing by November 8, 2019, I request that the company file an update with a 
revised target filing date no later than November 8, 2019.   
 
Dated this 30th day of October, 2019, at Salem, Oregon. 
  
 
  _____________________________ 

   Alison Lackey 
  Administrative Law Judge 
 
 
 


